Republic of Korea

Petroleum Business Fund and the Energy Rationalization Fund

1. Until 1995, the Government had provided financial support for implementing energy policies from five funds including the Petroleum Business Fund and the Energy Rationalization Fund. In 1995, these funds were unified into one special account, called the Special Energy Account, by the Special Energy Account Act legislated in 1994 in order to improve the transparency and efficiency of financial support in the energy sector.

Revenue for the Special Energy Account comes from import surcharges on petroleum and LNG, sales surcharges on diesel and safety management surcharges on LNG and LPG. Special Energy Account expenditures are allocated for the following areas: petroleum storage facilities, long-range pipeline, LNG pipeline, energy conservation, development of technologies, the dissemination of collective energy, restructuring of the coal industry, and fostering the alternative energy industry. The budget of the Special Energy Account has been increased by more than 10% annually in reflection of the serious concern of the Government for energy and environment issues. As seen in Table 5-31, funding for petroleum and gas decreased by 12.6% (from 661.4 billion Won in 1995 to 578.2 billion Won in 1997). While funding for restructuring of the coal industry increased by 14.6%. 2. To implement the required improvements indicated by the energy audit, companies being audited will be provided with low-interest loans from a fund named the Fund for the Rational Use of Energy. For large companies, the loan is provided only when facility improvements are completed. However, if a large company is selected more than twice as an excellent energy conserving company or has concluded the Voluntary Agreement, benefits may include support for the installment of new energy efficient facilities or expansion of existing facilities.
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